**ExxonMobil Production Company** 

P.O. Box 1300 Kemmerer, Wyoming 83101-1300 307 276 6969 Telephone 307 276 6458 Facsimile



May 20, 2019

Dear Community Member,

We would like to make you aware that the LaBarge Operations facilities, both Black Canyon and Shute Creek, will be conducting planned maintenance during July and August 2019. The maintenance activities, called a "turnaround," have been scheduled and carefully planned with the safety of our employees and the community as the highest priority.

Turnarounds are infrequent and are necessary periodically to ensure safe and reliable operations. These scheduled events allow for facility equipment inspection, maintenance, and installation of facility improvement projects. The maintenance and improvements made to our facilities during this time allow for us to sustain our high level of plant integrity and reliability.

During this time, our work activities and necessary manpower extend beyond our normal levels. You may note more people within your community and businesses. We hope that this increase allows you to see benefits economically for the local businesses in this area.

Sincerely,

Pam Heatherington

**Wyoming Asset Manager**